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    BETHEL PARK SOCCER ASSOCIATION

  BOARD MEETING – January 10, 2012
Brian Gorges, President of Bethel Park Soccer Association (BPSA), called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM in the Caucus Room of the Bethel Park Municipal Building. Board members present were:   Bruce Thompson, Kathleen Tischler, Steve Donovan, Scott DiGiorno Jeff Marzina, Matt Scott, Joe Reichard, Rich Eckert, Maria Minshall, Kevin Conroy, Steve Minick, Mike Mathias, Mike Kuntz, Dave Eckert, Matt Gaston and Rob Petrick
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed & reviewed at the meeting. Motion was made by Jeff Marzina and second made by Bruce Thompson to approve the minutes & post to the website.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report: 

· Steve Donovan reported, the following financials:  The balance in checking ($2,262.28), savings ($48,045.66), CDs ($18,140.58) totaled $68,448.52.
· Pending income includes:   Registration fees are funneling in.
· Income included:  
· Expenses/invoices paid this month:  $4448 was paid to BP Rec for fall registration fees.  YES (Youth Elite Soccer) received payment of $2767.50.
· Pending expenses/invoices to be paid:  December calendar will be paid within the next week.   

· Additionally brief discussion of the 10% fee to BP Recreation for fall registration due to BP Recreation.  
· Follow up to last month’s question, Steve Donovan reported Tony Bruno was paid for shirt processing.
· 50/50 proceeds for the fall season totaled approximately $2000.

President’s Report:    
· Brian Gorges issued a welcome to the new board members joining the board for 2012.  He stated that development and capital improvements were key components & will receive focus in the upcoming year.  He indicated the meeting agenda will include essential committee reports for spring season planning and once the meeting concludes, discussion of calendar planning, committee assignment, and fundraising opportunities will take place.   
Committees:

Registration –

· Registration for flights has 50 new registrants at this time with 8 for travel.  
· Potentially three high school age travel teams may be forming with coaches:  Shaw (u17 girls), Zekany (u16 boys), Kalogeris (u15 girls) and possibly a team with Saffer.
· Scott DiGiorno has emailed the travel coaches to determine roster needs & based on coach’s determination, registrants, and available roster positions, decisions regarding teams will be made.  
· Matt Scott raised roster questions regarding u15, 14 and 13 girls’ teams for discussion.
Communications -
. 
· No report.
Risk Management -
. 
· Kathleen Tischler reported PA West requires all board members to have active Kid Safe clearances.  If board members do not currently have their clearance as a result of the travel program, they will need to go on line and complete the application.  Instructions will be forthcoming.
· All coaches were directed to complete their KidSafe application early and have all assistants do the same or team roster processing is affected.  Kathleen Tischler can advise as to active status on clearances.
Referees –   
· Matt Scott requested all board members give consideration to taking a referee course this winter to increase the number of referees for the association.  New ref courses will be held 2/4-5 in Uppers St. Clair, 2/25 – 26 in South Park, and 2/18 & 19 at California University.
· Reimbursement is given for ref course fees when games are refereed for the association, including the $100 fee to bridge from Grade 9 to 8. 
· An additional recertification and a bridge course will be offered and all those who did not recert or bridge are urged to take advantage of this opportunity, which is not typically available.
· A training class will take place in late March for the flight ref program.

Travel Commissioner & Registrar – 

· No report.
PR/Fund Raising – 

· No report.

Flights – 

· Flights will begin April 14 and run through June 2.
Fields – 
· Two turf fields being built at the new high school will be scheduled the same as the current high school field.
· There is a possibility of Park Avenue becoming a turf field when existing borough bonds are paid off.  Consideration would be given to securing an additional bond to cover municipality portion with remainder of fees raised by associations. 

· Stadium time has been requested in March and will be available only on weekends.

· Time on Community Day will be requested on the high school fields.

Equipment: 
· No report.
Community Liaison – 

· No report.
Coaching Development –
· No report
Player Development –
· No report.
Old Business– 
· N/A
New Business –
· N/A
Upcoming Dates: 
· Board meeting February 15, 2012 location TBD.
· Travel registration closes February 24, 2012.
· Flight registration closes March 2, 2012.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting Brian Gorges & a second was made by Matt Scott.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 7 45 pm.
Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Tischler, BPSA Secretary
